[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Chris,

We would like to thank you for further helpful comments on our manuscript. In the revision response file uploaded as ManuscriptPeerJ_Revisions2 I have highlighted the changes, as suggested, in blue.
We hope these changes prove sufficient for publication.

Sincerely,

Jamie Stavert (on behalf of all authors)
















